
Response to Comments Received from ACWD Regarding International Windows,  

in a Letter Dated February 25, 2014,  

Located at 30526 San Antonia Street, Hayward, Claim 3205 

 

 

Comment 1: 

 

Response 1: The case has been open 26 years.  In that time, a number of issues raised in 

comments by the regulatory agency could have been addressed, if they were of significant 

concern.   At a relatively shallow depth beneath the Site there is a well-documented aquitard 

that separates shallow groundwater from the drinking water aquifer beneath the aquitard.  It 

seems inappropriate to jeopardize the drinking water aquifer by drilling through the aquitard 

when dealing with contaminates that are less dense than water and no nearby means (public 

supply well(s)) to draw shallow water downward.  Therefore, additional drilling is inappropriate. 

Comment 2:  

 

Response 2: The Site is located in an industrial/manufacturing area that was undeveloped land 

prior to current use.  The presence of private supply wells is highly unlikely, and there are no 

public supply wells identified by the California Department of Public Health database. 

Comment 3: 

 

Response 3: Agreed – The City of Hayward supplies water in this area and this will be corrected 

in the Summary Report. 



Comment 4: 

 

Response 4: Based on the analytical results for well MW-6 ethylbenzene and xylene are the 

only gasoline constituents identified.  Not having identified the more mobile MTBE, benzene and 

toluene provides ample evidence the ethylbenzene and xylene concentrations found in MW-6 

are the result of a chemical spill within the manufacturing facility and not related to the UST 

release. 

Comment 5: 

 



Response 5:  

Compounds identified (benzene, toluene, ethylbenzene, xylene, and MTBE) in the EPA 

Analytical Methods used at this Site share one thing in common, they are found primarily in 

gasoline, and as such, serve as useful indicators of contamination from gasoline sources. 

Naphthalene is a volatile, aromatic compound that is an intentional component of gasoline. 

Diesel fuel is largely composed of semi-volatile, aliphatic compounds. It is true that there are a 

variety of volatile, aromatic compounds in diesel fuel such as naphthalene. These however exist 

in lower levels than found in gasoline and other lighter fuels.  The soil data collected is therefore 

adequate.  

Comment 6:  

 

Response 6:  No, if any additional assessment of the source of the ethylbenzene and xylene 

concentrations identified in well MW-6 are deemed necessary it would be in the area of MW-6, 

not in the area of the UST. 

Comment 7: 

 

Response 7: Same as Response 1 above. 


